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Thunder Bay to attend. The
tickets for the dinner can
be obtained by calling one
o f  the following:
GAIL ZABLOTNY 622-6446
CORINNE SYMONS 344-3585
GINA RAWSON 623-4472
Cost of the dinner is  $16.50.

EVERYONE WELCOME!!

Memberships expire at
the end of March. The Annual
Dinner Meeting is a great
occasion to renew your mem-
bership.
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8 Plans are well under way 8
8 for the conference in 8
8 Thunder Bay in ’88. The 8
8 planning committee have 8
8 several workshops set 8
8 and are working on more. 8
8 They would appreciate any8
8 ideas you might have. The8
8 conference facilities at 8
8 Lakehead University have 8
8 been booked for May 11th 8
8 to the 14th. Keep these 8
8 dates open and plan now 8
8 to attend. We will be 8
8 extending our welcome to 8
8 members on a Rendezvous 8
8 theme and hope to have 8
8 all of our members there 8
8 for a good time. 8
8 IX you have any ideas or 8
8 questions regarding rhe 8
8 conference, please con- 8
8 tact one o f  the members 8
8 of the planning commitee,8
8 DONNA POSSUM 344-3585, 6
8 HELEN HEREEMA 475-6110, 8
8 JUDY SENNET 623-0461 8
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Ammranr
A provincially assisted

workshop will be held on Sat,  t
Feb, 28, 1987 from 9:50 am to
12:30 pm, ROBERTA TRIPP, pres-
ident of OALT/ABO, will outline
Records Management as an alter-
native career for Library Tech-
nicians. She will discuss some
similarities of training and
work experiences, career' oppor-
tunities, professional develop-
ment, and educational require-
ments, The workshop will be
held at Lakehead University
Library, Room LI 5022. Cost
for non-members is $15.00 while
members may attend free of
charge. To register, please
call GAIL ZABLOTNY, 622-6446

dinner meeting
the Valhallawill be held at

Inn, Friday, March 6 ,  1987.
Symposium is at 6 pm with dinner
following at 7 .  We have chosen
a Friday evening this year in
hopes that it will enable some ■
of  our members from nnteide o f
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Canadian Library Journal,
December 1986 had an inter-
esting article on Fighting
Illiteracy: the Role of
Library Technicians.

The article was written
by SHEILA BUTLER, and is
the second runner-up in
the third annual CJL
Student Article Contest.
The article was written while
whe was enrolled in the
Library Techniques Program,
Seneca College. Sheila is
currently working as a
library technician at
Unionville High School in
Markham, Ont.

An excerpt from this
article is included in
this copy of the newsletter
for your perusal.

"Increased hiring of
library technicians could
benefit literacy programs.
These cost-efficient
paraprofessionals are a
viable link between librarians,
clerical workers, community
volunteers and illiterate
students."

The article goes on to
explain in detail the
tasks that a technician can
perform to aid the illiterate
student and the team set out
to teach him.

If you haven’t yet seen
the article, we highly recommend
it. We would also like to
take the opportunity of
congratulating Sheila on
her work.

FEEDBACK

Our workshop on display
ideas in October was a great
success according to the
feedback we got from the par-
ticipants. I have included
some of these for your interest.

Excellent, 1st workshop I’ve
attended on this subject. I
have learned lots and shall
be able to apply it to my
work situation.

This was an EXCELLENT workshop -
one of the best I’ve ever
attended. The ideas on display
today, and talked about/written
in the handout, were great -
especially because they were
REAL - and not just "good ideas”
that had never ever seen the
light of day.

Excellent handout!

Thoroughly enjoyed the present-
ation, it was well organized
and delivered. Most appreciated
was reassurance that we all have
the skills necessary to put
displays together.

This workshop was well
attended by other groups as
well as Library Techs. We
hope that if you missed this
one that you will be able to
join us for our upcoming ones.
They not only offer great
formal instruction and ideas,
but give us a chance to meet
with one another and do a bit
of networking. Look forward
to seeing all of you soon.
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In case you are unable
to get out to any of the
upcoming events but require
a new membership form or
some information from a
member of the local executive,
I have decided to list names
and phone numbers for you:

President:
Corinne Symons ■ 344-3585

Treasurer/Membership:

Also to be congratulated
is FRED MCINTOSH, former pro-
fessor and Director of the
Library Technology Program
at Lakehead University. Fred
has recently been appointed
Cheif Librarian of LU’s
Chancellor Paterson Library.
He will be missed in his
former capacity, but we all
wish him well in his new
endeavours.

Maria Berezowski 475-1585

Newsletter Editor:
Gina Rawson 623-4472

Archives:
Wendy Woolsey 622-6446

Secretary:
Helen Hyvarinen 577-8461

Public Relations:
Gail Zablotny 622-6446

Regional Director:
La Rea Moody 345-2121

Ext. 317
344-3481

INTERVIEW

INTERVIEW

INTERVIEW

How that word can both
excite and terrify us! We all
long for the news that we have
an interview for the job we
want, but do we feel confident
about how to handle it? We
hope to offer some help to you
in this area in March. A
workshop on interviewing and
how to survive it is in the
planning stages. More info
on this as it becomes available.

If you have any questions
or concerns please don’t
hesitate to call any of us.
We also welcome any suggestions
you might have regarding events
or improvements.Buuiw

OALT/ABO, in conjunction with Ontario Library Association,

announces its new JOB HOTLINE!! If you are looking for a

position, call the hotline and tell them that you are interested

in jobs for technicians and they will give you any listings they

have. PHONE: (416) 365-3380




